

**Minutes of GoBike meeting 12 November 2019**  
**Quaker House, Elmbank Crescent, Glasgow**

|   | Item   | Action                       |
|---|--|------------------------------|
| 1 | <p><b>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</b></p> <p><b>Present:</b> Co-Convenor: John Donnelly (JD)</p> <p><b>Committee members:</b> Peter Hayman (PH), Brenda Lillicrap (BL), Jeremy Stevenson (JS), Patricia Fort (PF), Rachel McGuire (RMcG), Joel Cooney (JC),</p>  |                              |
| 2 | <p><b>Minutes of previous meeting, matters arising</b></p> <p>Minutes accepted.</p> <p>Proposal from Trish (PF) to only allow members in committee meeting if invited. This could be a barrier to contributors. Would need to change constitutions/vote at AGM?</p> <p>Need to get the most out of efforts of members/committee.</p> <p>Members to lead campaigns, then feedback to committee.</p>   |                              |
| 3 | <p><b>Convenor's report</b></p> <p>Transform Scotland AGM – attended JD/PF/BL</p> <p>Lesley MacInness, Convener Edinburgh City Council Transport and Environment Committee, invited as speaker for AGM</p> <p>University Avenue meeting attended – JD</p> <p style="padding-left: 40px;">Proposals include: soft segregation / double red lines /</p> <p style="padding-left: 40px;">Need for enforcement having achieved mandatory cycle lane (when introduced)</p> <p style="padding-left: 40px;">Possible bus gate when Byres Rd infrastructure work done?</p> <p>GCC – Signage to be moved from cycle lanes / Cyclists dismount</p> <p>JD in correspondence – awaiting response from Anna richardson</p> |                              |
| 4 | <p><b>AGM</b></p> <p>Eventbrite notice</p> <p>BL to bring meetings arrows/signs</p> <p>Agenda</p> <p>Welcome / Convenor's statement</p> <p>SCW – Bob Downie</p> <p>Members Motion - Pat Tom</p> <p>Guest speaker</p> <p>Q and A</p> <p>AOB Jim Keenan call to action to support Pedal for Scotland ride?</p> <p>Limit time for motions – (2 mins)</p>  | <p>JD to send to members</p> |

|    |  |   |
|----|--|---|
|    | Bring member list + computer for subscriptions renewal<br>New marketing ploys needed?  | JC/JD   |
| 5  | <p><b>Consultations</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Queen St to central station goes across community council areas<br/>TRO – feedback + Sustrans + Scotrail</li> <li>2. GoBike put on list for Stage 1 consultee from GCC – can comment before getting to TRO stage</li> <li>3. Traffic calming – GCC not need TRO – to implement<br/>No objections allowed</li> <li>4. TRO Byres Rd – still final plan expected after local business input<br/>20 MPH/parking</li> <li>5. Tech team needed to help PF to gather evidence / research / respond – BL and RMcG<br/>Add members for special interest projects – Ewan Muir</li> <li>6. Bob’s Glasgow Green petition – Evening Times and social media promo</li> <li>7. PH reports Merchant City/Candleriggs<br/>Change in direction in traffic flow / hotel relocated / 2 year old plan may be acted upon.</li> </ol> | <p>PH to check previous documentation</p> <p>PF asks for access to members list</p> |
| 6  | <p><b>Treasurer</b></p> <p>£3013 in bank<br/>Biggest cost B4G – lunch<br/>Years accounts to be prepared – draft at AGM - sent to Fergus for verification after AGM<br/>Vote - no cost needed for Hustings meeting for general election Dec 19</p>  |   |
| 7  | <p><b>Winter maintenance</b></p> <p>Gritting of cycle lanes taking place – usually 6 – 8.30 am</p>   |   |
| 8  | <p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>BL tells of <b>unified classification</b> in Edinburgh Streets Design is used by city council/road planners/local services.</p> <p>Glasgow needs similar – especially to cover transition areas where city plans meet other county Glasgow/East Dunbarton/Renfrewshire etc<br/>Glasgow has 3 separate planning strategies</p>   |   |
| 14 | <b>Next meeting – 14 January 2020</b>  |   |